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MEMORANDUM OF CONVEKSATION

PARTICIPANTS: Professor James Davidson, Advisor to Micronesian
Status Co_xnission; also Head of Pacific History

Department, Australian National University
John C. Dorrance, Political Officer, American Embassy

DATE: February 26, 1969

SUBJECT: TTPI - Political Developments and Role of Status
Commission

Professor Davidson has just returned to Canberra from the Trust

Territory of the Pacific Islands where he is serving as consti-

tutional advisor to the Micronesian Congress's Future Political

Status Commission. During a luncheon conversation he volunteered

the following impressions and comments.

I. Davidson said that he believes the Commission's invitation

for him to serve as constitutional advisor stemmed from his sim-

ilar role in 1967 and 68 with the Nauruans. Commission member

Amata Kabua and other Micronesian Congressmen met Davidson on
Nauru during the independence celebrations in January, 1968 and

had several long conversations on constitutional and political

development at that time. Subsequently there was correspondence
between Co=inission members and himself. He said that Norman Meller,

Professor of Political Science at the University of Hawaii, had also
been considered for the position, but had been rejected as tend-

ing to "think and talk too much in abstract constitutional prin-
ciple." He (Davidson), on the other hand, had impressed the Micro-

neslans with his more practical approach to the problems that face
the TTPI.

2. Davidson's appointment is open-ended. Although technically

the Status Commissionls work will be completed when it submits

its final report about next July, he anticipates that it or some
similar Committee will continu_ to function--primarily to follow

up on the final report with the Departments of Interior, State,
and the Congress in Washington.

3. The forthcoming trip of the Commission through the South Pa-

cific and Australia was encouraged by Davidson. He believes that
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e) Davidson also commented that he considers independence

as being more than a theoretical alternative. Although he per-

sonally favors some form of loose association, he believes that
Micronesia could become a viable independent state assuming that

the U.S. would be prepared to pay for the use of bases in Micro-

nesia--both directly in the form of rent and indirectly in the
form of aid. He says that treaty guarantees could be arranged with
independence to assure that no other power would have access to

_he territory for military or similar activities.

5. The reporting officer asked whether Davidson or the Commit-

tee had, at this point, any ideas on the form of government which
might evolve in the Territory. Davidson said that he certainly

was not_inking in terms of the British Westminster system. To

the contrary, he felt a strong and separate executive branch was
required. However, because of regional jealousies, there might
be a need for fixed regional representation at the Chief Executive

level; perhaps there could be an Executive Committee with a ro-

tating chairman.

6. Davidson said that the Committee in its final report, due

about June, might also propose some form of "constitutional con-
vention." The convention would not actually attempt to draw up

a constitution, but rather would attempt to educate a wide cross-

section of elected representatives on the findings of the Co,it-

tee and attempt to arrive at some consensus as to the political

and constitutional course the Trust Territory might seek to take.

The reporting officer pointed out this could be dangerous ground.

The U.S. Congress would ultimately have to enact legislation to

place into effect the results of any act of self-determination,
including the implementation of any form of association. It was

therefore essential that at some stage the U.S. Congress be con-
sulted on forms and terms of association. Davidson said he was

aware of this problem and believed that he and the Committee should,

in the not-too-distant future, go to Washlngton--to "educate the
U.S. Congress, and to educate ourselves."

7. Davidson also volunteered comment on the TTPI administration

and Peace Corps operation. With regard to the latter; he said

that he was quite impressed with their performance, and with the
caliber of most of the volunteers. He said that a number of Mi-

cronesians had expressed unqualified admiration of their work
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